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August 11, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Enclosed for the King County council’s review and approval is a supplemental appropriation request of $1,500,670 to fund several security recommendations identified by the Juvenile Security Steering Committee at the Youth Service Center (YSC).  During the development of the 2010 Adopted Budget, the Executive and County Council established a $1.5 million General Fund reserve in anticipation of this proposed supplemental budget request.
Incidents jeopardizing public safety during the fall of 2009 occurred near the Youth Service Center (YSC).  This prompted an examination of security risks and operations at the site.  A Juvenile Security Steering Committee comprised of key staff from the Facilities Management Division (FMD), Superior Court and the King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) was formed to study the existing security systems, screening, court operations, and security readiness.  From this study, the committee developed a list of 62 security improvement recommendations that included operational revisions, communication plans, staff training, emergency response and capital improvements.

The Committee’s security recommendations along with the initial capital funding request were reviewed by TRC, the consultant responsible for the King County Security Master Plan.  TRC confirmed the findings of the steering committee and the capital funding request.  Most of the committee’s recommendations have been implemented; primarily by FMD, within existing resources.  However seven of these recommendations require additional capital funding for implementation. They are proposed in a single capital project appropriation request and listed on the fiscal note.

Although there is continuing financial and budget planning regarding the long term plan for the YSC court building  I recommend moving ahead with these safety and security related improvements this year.  Based on the quickest possible construction schedule for replacement of the court buildings, which is dependent upon council and voter approval of a financing mechanism, a new facility would not be completed until 2015.  Please note that, if the existing buildings are demolished in the relatively near future, most of the equipment proposed for purchase in this appropriation request can be salvaged and used elsewhere in King County facilities.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.  Should you have further questions, please call Kathy Brown, Facilities Management Division Director, at 206-296-0630.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Office of Management and Budget, and Office of Strategic and 

    Planning and Performance Management


The Honorable Judge Hilyer, Presiding Judge, King County Superior Court (KCSC)

Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer, KCSC

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

     Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES

Nick Carnevali, Finance and Administrative Services Manager, FMD, DES

